CSTA Minutes, Sept. 21, 2016
The meeting was called to order by the vice president, Diane Hart, at 5:32 P.M. at CASE, Rocky Hill.  

Attendance: see other sheet.

Treasurer procedures and report: Pat DeCoster distributed the “Treasury Policy 2016” document and reviewed its key points: 

· All checks received must be accompanied by proper documentation, including a “Checks Received Record Form.”

· Checks must be made out to CSTA and not to individuals.

· Checks received without proper documentation will be returned for the missing information.

· All monies must go through the treasurer. 

· Do not generate any bills (invoices), deposit any checks, or order anything without first notifying the treasurer. 
· See the treasury policy for more details.

· Documents for deposits or for reimbursement are found on the current website under “Board Portal.”  There will be a treasurer’s page on the new website.
Pat presented a financial report for the period July 1, 2016 to Aug. 31, 2016.   Some changes in the budget were listed.  The budget tentatively adopted in June was not quite balanced.  It has been adjusted to balance exactly.  
CSTA will need to have the taxes (due in November) done professionally.  We need to file a longer form this year because our income was above $50,000.  An amount to cover this was added to expenses.  
 Pat asked for four volunteers to serve on the budget committee to meet before November.  

Board policies and meeting etiquette, Louise McMinn:

There was a brief review of meeting procedures to make the board meetings run smoothly and efficiently.

 The minutes of the June board meeting and the August retreat were distributed by email.  Both were approved as sent (June – motion, Ralph Yulo; second, Pat DeCoster; August – motion Ralph Yulo, second, Pat Ruane).
Strategic Plan: the plan developed at the August retreat was presented to the board.  There are three main priorities for the year: 

1.
strengthen communication within the board and with the membership

2.
align our organizational structure to support our mission

3.
ensure and measure the benefits of being a CSTA member

Under communication we will develop our new website using Wild Apricots, develop a Google Apps for nonprofits account, and transfer membership and conference registration to the new site.
Under organizational structure, we will develop standard operating procedures, do an annual review, clarify board responsibilities and accountability, and clear define all financial procedures.
Under value to members are the conference, NGSS professional development, STEM partnership with CT Technology & Engineering Educators, and networking science-related socials.

This plan was discussed in some detail.  For it to be successful, all board members must be actively involved in implementing the activities, and we must involve other members in the process.  

It is hoped that many people will be able to use the new website to renew memberships and join CSTA, and to register for the conference.  An e-blast will be sent to make members are aware of the conference date, even though the new website is not yet up and running.  We can still use the old website – data will be transferred as soon as possible.  Eventually, there will be a link that transfers people to the new website.
Membership, Terry Wilson: there are 1210 people on our database.  Of these 427 were members in 2015-16.  124 have paid dues for 2016-17.  This includes some people who paid membership at the time of the NGSS spring workshop; their dues were continued to this year.

Elementary Extravaganza, Pat Ruane: the event will be held Saturday, Sept. 24th at Sacred Heart University.  Pat urged all board members to participate by bringing an activity that they can explain to elementary science teachers.  Several board members agreed to participate.

Conference, Diane Hart & Heather Toothaker: a flyer will be sent to all members; they should encourage other teachers to attend.  

Exhibitors are still being accepted; they must be registered by Nov. 5th to be in the program.  A discussion was held concerning whether we should provide a list of all exhibitors, with their urls.  It was decided that this information will be available only electronically.  A new exhibitor chair will be needed next year.  Non-board members might be willing to participate in this committee, since it is not a year-long commitment.
Marketing --Aside from the postcards that CSSA provides, not much formal marketing has been done.  Of course, many members tell their colleagues about the conference in person.  Diane would like a two person marketing committee to explore others ways of publicizing the conference.

Presenters, Heather Toothaker: 70 presenters have registered.  The schedule and room assignments are set.
Registration: we should purchase a “square” to make onsite registration easier.
We are purchasing bags and pens for all participants.  They will have the CSTA logo, so will serve as publicity after the conference.

Storage Area: Louise McMinn: investigation of the materials we have stored revealed that much of the material is outdated books and supplies we have not used in years.  When these are discarded, our supplies will fit into a smaller and cheaper area.  We will have 5 keys.  Key holders will also need the code, so that they can get into the area when the office is not open.
NGSS Training, Rachael Manzer: plans are in the works to offer NGSS training jointly with Massachusetts and Rhode Island.  A memorandum of understanding has been signed.  Much of this training will be online professional development through Blackboard or Webex.  Tentative plans call for each state to provide 4 webinars, for a total of 12.
There may also be dinner meetings with EQUIP speakers.  There will be a speaker at the conference.

STEM, John Cook: there is a movement afoot to “marry” science and tech ed, and NGSS and tech ed.  There will be a meeting Dec. 9, 8 A.M. to 3 P.M.  at CCSU to share ideas and put together a curriculum.  As there was not enough time to discuss this fully, it will be on the agenda for our October meeting.  Some people reported that they have difficulty attending a meeting on a school day, and expressed hope that there could be an event on a weekend or after school.  John was asked to write up details of the event for distribution to the board and other members.
